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Board Report April 24, 2017 
 

 

1. What’s new at CIHS? 
 

i. From PBIS: The grade levels with the least number of Behavior Reports (B.R.) 

for this past month were:  11th grade (10 B.R.)—(2nd month won this semester), 

10th grade (14 B.R.)—( 3rd month won this semester) and the 8th grade (12 B.R.)— 

(1st month won this semester). The students in these grades will receive a special 

treat this month as well as the Ranger Way “You’re A Class Act” banner being 

hung in their locker bay! The “treat or reward” gets bigger the more times a class 

wins the monthly contest each semester. In Grades 7-12, there were 99 B.R. for 

the month. This is more than the 88 Behavior Reports last school year for the 

month of March. Year-to-date totals are: 478 for 2016-17 and 593 for 2015-16. 

Our goal is to have 80% (or higher) of the students in grades 7-12 with zero 

or one Behavior Report. At the end of the month, we had 82.4% of the students 

in that category.  

 

ii. On Wednesday, April 5, the juniors took the practice ACT in preparation for the 

actual test on Wednesday, April 19. Students had an opportunity to go over their 

test results with Lisa Rydberg in the afternoon so they would know what they need 

to “brush up on” before they take the “real” ACT. 
 

iii. Kristine Andersen, Britta Nelson, Landon Brainerd, Mike Gindorff, Dan Olson 

and Jennie Planer hosted a “STEAM” Night on Thursday, April 6th. Mrs. 

Andersen’s 7th grade students displayed their Science Fair projects / experiments, 

the Mr. Olson’s Chamber Singers and Jennie Planer’s Jazz Band performed and 

Mr. Gindorff and Mr. Brainerd were on hand with members of the Robotic’s 

Team. The “robot” was able to navigate obstacles for the crowd and anyone who 

was interested in “operating” the robot was able to do so! 
 

iv. This year’s Prom theme was “A Night in Paris” and there were 140 students who 

were eligible to participate in the Grand March in the Ranger Gym on April 8th. 

The evening continued at Ruttger’s Bay Lake Lodge with dinner and dancing. A 

big thank you needs to go out to Mrs. Amy Hofmann for coordinating this special 

event for our students! 
 

v. Students have registered for classes and their choices have been entered into the 

computer. The next step is creating a master schedule for next school year! 
 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jim Christenson 


